MAY 4, 2020 VILLAGE OF NEW ATHENS 905 SPOTSYLVANIA ST

7:38 p.m. The regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was called to order by
Mayor Klein. A roll call was answered aye by Wilson, Ruhmann, Hamon, Newbold and
Geppert in person and Boden via telephone conference call. Also, in attendance in person
were Chief Leo Simburger, Tyler Liefer, and Sandy Stolte.

The board reviewed the minutes from the April 20th board meeting.

A motion was made by Newbold; seconded by Hamon, to approve the April 20t board
minutes as presented. A vote was answered aye by Wilson, Newbold, Hamon, Geppert,
Boden and Ruhmann.

VISITORS

Kyle Wetzel, Mark Schreder, Debby Politsch and Ed Cockrell were all present via telephone
conference call.

FINANCE & AUDIT
The audit bills were reviewed.

A motion was made by Newbold; seconded by Ruhmann, to pay the monthly audit bills as
presented. A vote was answered aye by Ruhmann, Hamon, Boden, Wilson, Geppert and
Newbold.

WATER & SEWER

The United Methodist Church requested the trash be taken off the bill since they cannot have
services and are not using the trash. The board discussed and it is stated in the contract if
water service is on trash is billed. It was said people have asked the same thing in the past
and the board always followed the contract. The consensus of the board was to follow the
contract.

STREETS & ALLEYS
Nothing new to report.

CEMETERY
Nothing new to report.

PUBLIC PROPERTY & PARK
Nothing new to report.

PUBLIC SAFETY & ADA
Trustee Geppert reported the new ambulance will be ready to pick up Wednesday.

POLICE

Chief Simburger noted the part-time car had several repairs and maintenance done costing
around $2,700. New tires were installed, front end work, fixed a leaky radiator, new timing
belt and battery were all done on the vehicle.

PERSONNEL
Nothing new to report.

IMPROVEMENTS & GRANTS
Nothing new to report.
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ORDINANCE REVIEW
Tyler Liefer talked about changing the rear set back lines to 10 feet instead of the 25 feet
they are currently. He will do more research and bring back to the board.

Attorney Dennis was not present to discuss the industrial park lots.

TREASURERS TIME
Sandy Stolte reported the new ambulance cost is $115,600.

CLERKS TIME
Nothing new to report.

MAYOR’s TIME
Mayor Klein stated the New Athens Homecoming has been cancelled this year.

Mayor Klein reported Michelle’s father passed away and she took one day of bereavement to
make arrangements, but with COVID-19 they cannot hold any services at this time, she
would like to use the other days when they can hold a celebration of life. The board was in
consensus the other days could be used at the time of the celebration of life.

OTHER BUSINESS
Nothing new to report.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Michelle Neff Richard Klein
Village Clerk Village President



